


Committee Meeting Tuesday 6th May 2008 

Upstairs at the Brownswood Tavern at 8.30pm 

Present:

Susan Webster, Carmen Aitken, Ian Tokelove, Mark Rowe, Nick Fagerlund, Paul Wathan, David Ellis, Lindsay Hough

Apologies : 

Jonathan Males, 

*Actions will be printed in bold with a star next to them

The meeting started at 8.45 and Paul offered to chair it as this was Nicks first meeting.

Agenda

Members Reports

Treasurers report

Jonathan was paid £30.00 for newsletter expenses and £80.00 was paid to cover rent to GLLup to March.Of the 41 members allhave paid the full £40.00 . £1640.00 will be banked, this adds to the £1000.00 already in the account. We already have one third the amount of members we had at the end of last year. Paul will ask if Elaine Mc Laughlin can audit the accounts again this year.

Safety Officer

The duty rota has been set up to the end of May. There have been three no shows so far in the new year despite all listed being sent reminder e mails. David is now working on June and July rotas  and will ask for volunteers from the committee and club regulars first. Terry was strict about there being duty cover tonight before the boat cage could be unlocked. Luckily someone volunteered . An issue arose on the last Thames trip about the attitude and suitability of one member in particular and whether to write to them about it. In the end it was decided that this would be something to bear in mind in future.

David will put up a new contact list on the cupboard door. In answer to Nicks question about club health and safety policy, Paul and David said it was detailed on the website.

Social Secretary

Mark had nothing to report but Susan asked would it be possible to have one or two more social events this year to try to encourage more interest in the club and possibly more volunteers for committee posts in future, provided this would not add too much to the workload. General suggestions for two barbeques, one at either end of the summer, seemed popular. Paul also suggested a bring and buy sale of kayaking equipment etc. Mark also suggested talks to give members information on kit and where to buy, for example. This could be combined with a bring and buy.

Membership Officer

In addition to the 41 members Lindsay collected two new completed forms today. There were 29 renewals and out of the total, 16 are female, 25 male. Two previous members have used the club twice without renewing, Lindsay has now written to them as e mails were bounced back.

Once Thames Water have approved the placement of the sign we will be able todisplay it outside. This should happen within one week.

Communications team.

Ian suggested the website be stripped right back to about three pages as there are so many pages and to update it. He said the forum was rarely used and there had been problems with it. If new photos are submitted they can be included.

Carmen reported few enquiries in April, a few more today, also a lot of spam mail Many ask the same questions so she suggested a f.a.q. section for the website. 

A request from a level 1 coach for volunteering opportunities at the club could be referred to GLL.

Secretary

Susan asked for access to cupboard keys to collect mail. Paul has offered to get one cut so she can have a copy.

Newsletter

Jonathan had sent an e mail to say he would be absent today, unfortunately I cant find it now but believe he mentioned that articles for submission were always welcome and that due to other commitments he would be unable to organise the May trip. As always, apologies for any mistakes.

Any Other Business

Trips

Susan is to e mail Jonathan about including trip organising information in the newsletter. Lindsay suggested a trip checklist. Ian said this information

could be included on the website 

Paddle Clinics

After brief discussion on whether to have more or not, most present voted to arrange Summer sessions but not Winter ones. Ian felt paddle clinics were unnecessary.

Ten sessions would cost £400.00 and Nick said he would discuss this with Terry next Tuesday when they meet for an introductory chat. It was generally agreed that five specific sessions and five general could be booked to start at the beginning of July.

Sunday sessions of 2.5 hours from 10.30-1.00 and Tuesdays 1.5 hours from 6.30-8.00.

GLL

Nick asked if anyone had questions for him to ask Terry. Paul mentioned Jon Wood’s point from last year that jetties should be cleaned up as they were often messed up with a lot of goose excrement. Susan also mentioned the lack of ventilation in the womens changing and shower room.

Meeting concluded and the next meeting date was set for Tuesday 8th July at 8.30pm at the Brownswood Tavern.
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